
December 12, 2022 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order at 

6 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Chittick-Harvey, Curell, Mohr, Running, Scheuer. Members Absent: 

None. 

Visitors: Chris Garcia, Ron Gromak, Dan Hurd, Mark Jaruzel, Mike Papiez, Joan 

Knowlton. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Chittick-Harvey to approve the agenda with the 

correction of the date to December 12, and, at the request of Curell, with the addition of 2 items, 

#13 - Marijuana, and # 14 - Storage Containers. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Chittick-Harvey to accept into record the minutes of the 

November meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Mohr to accept into record the Treasurers’ Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to pay monthly bills from the General Fund, 

$17,113.39 with checks numbered 13860 through 13884. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to pay monthly bills from the Cemetery Fund, 

$16.47 with check number 1194. MOTION CARRIED. 

The Rich Township December Board of Review will meet on December 13, 2022 at 4 pm 

at the township hall. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to set township board meeting dates for calendar 

year 2023 to be the 2nd Monday of each month at 6 pm. MOTION CARRIED.  

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Chittick-Harvey to reappoint Gary Curell, Gary 

Harvey, Krystal LaBair, and Darlene Lott to serve on the Planning Commission for the calendar 

years 2023 and 2024. MOTION CARRIED. 

There were 3 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: A. Gallagher, Shawn & 

Ashley, 2475 Barnes Rd, 018-023-013-10, for a 48 x 30 Pole Barn  B. Oliver, Hunter, Nelson 

Lane, 018-032-011-08 , for a 56 x 30 Pole Barn  C. Henne, Connie, 1933 Dwyer, 018-027-008-

00, for a Remodel, (Porch). 

Clerk reported 2 items of correspondence, a letter from Jim Welke of Mayville Area 

Ambulance Service asking for volunteers, and a letter from DTE about tree trimming in the area 

of the township hall. 

There was discussion about ordinance enforcement. Curell suggested paying Scheuer and 

Gromak for the time they have spent on such. Motion by Chittick-Harvey, supported by Mohr to 

pay Scheuer and Gromak $17 per hour for their time to investigate violations and enforce our 

township ordinances, and to pay them mileage. MOTION CARRIED. 

We discussed the issue of storage containers being brought into the township and ways to 

deal with the problem. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm. 

 

 

 

_____________________________  ____________________________ 

Pamela Running, Clerk   David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 


